Tel: (01942 747655)

#### Email:

enquiries@admin.golborneallsaints.wigan.sch.uk Website:

www.golborneallsaints.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs W Hughes

Attendance % for last week	No. of Lates
----------------------------	--------------

Reception:	98.7%	0
У1:	98.4%	Ó
<b>Y2</b> :	99.3%	2
У3:	100.0%	0
<b>Y4</b> :	97.2%	ō
<b>Y5</b> :	100.0%	Ö
<b>Y6</b>	98.4%	Ö

Well done to Y3 & Y5 with a fantastic 100% attendance for last week and well done to Rec, Y1, Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6 with no lates.

#### LETTERS SENT VIA DOJO OR ADDED TO THE WEBSITE THIS WEEK

- Y5 & Y6 Hope Academy- Y5 &Y6 Parent Meeting
- Return to education settings: safety measures
- NHS Test & Trace

#### NEXT WEEK

HARVEST WEEK

Reception & Year 5 P.E. Monday:

Tuesday: Year 4 P.E.

Wednesday: Wider Opportunities music tuition

Year 4 Nursery & Year 2 P.E.

Thursday: Year 6 P.E.

Reception—Y6 school P.E. kit to be worn to school & Harvest Parcels brought into school Friday:

# CONTACT FORMS TO BE RETURNED TO SCHOOL

The forms that have been sent home need to be completed and returned to school as soon as possible. Many thanks.

#### MINDFUL MIMIS WORKSHOP

On Friday 2nd October for Reception Class - Y6 we have organised for 'mindful sessions' to be delivered to the children. They will need to wear their full P.E. kit to school. All visitors attending our school will be following our Covid guidelines.

# All Saints Catholic Primary School **NEWS!**



#### FRIDAY SEPTEMBER

## WEARING OF FACE MASKS FOR STAFF AND VISITORS MOVING AROUND SCHOOL

As I have been informed Lowton & Lowton West appear to have the highest rates of infection in the Wigan Borough. I know that many schools have now reported positive cases and fortunately, we have remained safe. When teachers and visitors are moving around school, they are wearing masks and/or visors. I feel that we must take further precautions and would ask that when all parents/carers come to the school site, please maintain the 2m social distancing measures and could you please wear a face mask unless you are ex-

> Thank you Mrs Hughes

#### SCHOOL WEBSITE UPDATE

A 'COVID INFORMATION' tab has been created on the home screen of the school website. We will now post all latest news and relevant documentation that school need you to be aware of in this section.
Please refer regularly to the website to
keep yourself up to date, as well as reading
any new messages posted on 'class dojo'
story.

#### HOPE ACADEMY Y5 & Y6 PARENT MEETING

Hope Academy would like to invite Y5 & Y6 Parents to a virtual parent meeting on Monday 28th September at 6.00pm. The meeting will take place using Microsoft Teams and can be accessed via the link below.

http://www.hopeacademy.org.uk/2426/primary-

WORLD MENTAL HEALTH DAY
We are joining the #HelloYellow day
on Friday 9th October.
We are asking all children to wear
vellow in exchange for a small donation
to the Young Minds mental heath

HARVEST WEEK 28th September - 2nd October



Every class will be celebrating 'Harvest Festival' in class throughout next week. They will be enjoying different activities. As usual, we are inviting children to bring in Harvest parcels on Friday 2nd October; the parcels will be donated to our local foodbanks.

#### Many thanks in advance.

### HIGH SCHOOL APPLICATIONS 2021

APPLICATIONS 2021
The on-line application
process to apply for High
School next September is now
open and parents of Y6 pupils
can start to apply.
Please visit the Wigan Council
Website www.wigan.gov.uk for
full details. The closing date
for applications is 31st
October. Parents must ensure
that their application is
received by this date or their
application will be classed as
late.

Paper copies can be obtained from and returned to the school office, but we would encourage you to apply online as this is the preferred option.

ate.

### AWARDS OF THE WEEK

#### ABOVE AND BEYOND AWARD

Year 1 Noah Richardson Bobby Bamford Annie Gordon Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Lucy Stafford Year 5 Alfie Pye Joseph Banner Year 6

\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

CONGRATULATIONS TO YOU ALL!

\*\*\*\*\*\*